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Tuesday 12 May 2020, Week 3, Term 2 

 

 

Calendar dates 

May 13 – Hakea students attend school 

May 14 – Telopea students attend school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Message 

 

 

Thought for the Week… 

“For success, attitude is equally as important 

as ability.” 

~ Walter Scott ~ 

 

 

 

Phase 1 Commences 

Dear LPS Families, 
 
This week marks the commencement of Phase 
1 of Managed Return to School. As you are 
aware, students this week are able to come to 
school one day a week for face-to-face teaching. 
 

Face-to-Face Groups and Learning 
 
Students will attend on the following days 

(allocated by sporting house group): 

 

 

 

In this issue 
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Student Equipment 

Frameworks for Learning 
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Enrolments for Kindergarten 2021 

Uniform Shop & Canteen Operations … 

           L E A R N I N G  A N D  G R O W I N G  T O G E T H E R  
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

Students in 
BANKSIA 
 from K-6 

 

Students in 
BORONIA 
 from K-6 

Students in  
HAKEA  

from K-6 

Students in 
TELOPEA  
from K-6 

Students of 
essential workers, 
vulnerable families 
or families for 
whom no other 
arrangements can 
be made may 
attend. 

Students of essential 
workers, vulnerable 
families or families 
for whom no other 
arrangements can 
be made may also 

attend. 

Students of essential 
workers, vulnerable 
families or families 
for whom no other 
arrangements can 
be made may also 

attend. 

Students of essential 
workers, vulnerable 
families or families 
for whom no other 
arrangements can 
be made may also 

attend 

Students of essential 
workers, vulnerable 
families or families 
for whom no other 
arrangements can 
be made may also 

attend 

 

 

 

Where possible, families are encouraged to send their child on their allocated day – this will assist our 

school in managing recommended numbers of students and keep group sizes to the recommended size. 

(However, children of essential workers, those in vulnerable situations, or for whom other arrangements 

cannot be made, may also attend. When not engaged in the allocated face-to-face teaching day, these 

students will be supervised in completing work from the Framework for Learning provided for that week.) 

On the allocated face-to-face teaching day, where possible, students will have their own class teacher or a 

teacher from their stage. Students may also have one of our RFF or support teachers on their allocated day 

– i.e. staff students are familiar with. Teaching staff will continue to be rostered on to stage groups - either 

for face-to-face sessions or to supervise additional children in attendance.  When your child’s teacher is on 

site at school, they will be unavailable to support remote learning during the school day. 

Our staff will continue to work collaboratively to design face-to-face teaching sequences that will be taught 

over the four consecutive face-to-face teaching days – this will ensure consistency for our students. The face-

to-face teaching day enables teachers to deliver explicit teaching sessions with a focus on reading, writing 

and numeracy.  
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Room Allocations 

Children will be split across different spaces in the school. The room allocations each day for Phase 1 are as 

follows: 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

Students in 
BANKSIA 
 from K-6 

Students in 
BORONIA 
 from K-6 

Students in  
HAKEA  

from K-6 

Students in 
TELOPEA  
from K-6 

Students of essential workers, 
vulnerable families or families 
for whom no other 
arrangements can be made 
may attend. 

Face-to-Face Groups by Stage Supervision Only Groups by Stage 

Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) Face-to-Face Group - 

 in KW 

Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) - 

In K/1R 

Stage 1 Face-to-Face Group –  

spread between 1/2A and 1M 

Stage 1 –  

spread out in the Library 

Stage 2 Face-to-Face Group –  

spread out in 3/4B’s double classroom 

 

Stages  2 & 3 –  

spread out in 5/6S’s double classroom Stage 3 Face-to-Face Group –  

spread out in 5/6FM’s double classroom 

 

 

Student Equipment 

We request that students in attendance at school come supplied with their own stationery equipment to 

minimise sharing of equipment. As usual, students should bring their hat, school sunglasses, Crunch N Sip, 

recess and lunch. No devices or any other equipment is required. 

 
Our school will continue to adjust our plans based on any new advice we receive from the NSW Department 
of Education. At this point there has been no confirmation of timeframes or the duration of each of the 
phases. However, I will keep you updated as soon as I am informed. 
 

Frameworks for Learning – released every Monday morning 
Each Monday morning, the Frameworks for Learning for the week for each Stage will be distributed and will 
be  available on the school’s website, sent via email, uploaded to the Google Classroom, or available for 
collection in hard copy form from the front office foyer.  
 

Social Distancing 
We encourage parents, carers and visitors to our school to continue to abide by the State Government’s 
recommendations of social distancing, minimising the time you are on the school site and communicating 
with the school via phone, email) or Google Classroom where possible rather than in person.  
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Dropping Off and Picking Up Students 
When you are dropping off students in the morning, please aim to do so quickly and as close as possible to 
the 8.50am bell. However, any students arriving from 8.30am onwards will be supervised under the COLA. 
Students are encouraged to drop their bags at the front of the room allocated to their group.  In the 
afternoon, please also arrive as close as possible to the 2.50pm bell and exit the school grounds as quickly as 
possible.  Please maintain social distancing protocols of 1.5 m with others. 
 

Behaviour and LPS Expectations 

Whether students are engaging in learning at school or at home, we would like to remind our students that 

there expectations for behaviour for all students whether they are learning from home or at school. We 

expect that all students should be following our LPS values - learning always, participating safely and 

showing respect. Attached to this newsletter is a new PBL home expectations matrix for your reference. 

Please take the time to discuss this with your child.  

 

Student Wellbeing Update – BE GREAT LIKE GARNO! 

Positive Behaviour for Learning  

What’s the PBL focus this week?  

Showing Respect - Using good manners - waiting turn, sharing, listening to others. 

To be a LEARNER, we:  
 

 Listen to and follow 
teacher 
(parent/carer) 
instructions 

 

To  PARTICIPATE SAFELY, we: 

 
To  SHOW RESPECT, we:  
 

 Listen to and follow teacher 
(parent/carer) instructions 

 Give your attention to the person 
speaking 

 Use good manners 

 

 

Learning Disposition Focus 
Garno has some SUPER new attire and is excited to support LPS students with their Learning Super Powers 
(Learning Dispositions).  Here he is with super kids Julian and Lyam.  
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All students this fortnight are learning about the disposition of being a Reflective Learner. A reflective learner 

thinks about what they have read, done or learned. They ask questions and think deeply about their own 

ideas.     

        

Students will learn to:  

 Reflect on achievements, based on self-assessment strategies and teacher feedback.  

 Describe the influence that personal qualities and strengths (dispositions) have on their learning 

outcomes. 

 
 

 
Enrolments and Kindergarten 2021  
 
If you have a child who is enrolling at Lugarno Public School next year, we ask that you collect an enrolment 
form from the front office or access one online here:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/enrolment-
application  
We also ask that you remind friends, neighbours or relatives that they can commence the enrolment process. 

Unfortunately, due to current circumstances, our upcoming ‘Look In and Learn’ event which was scheduled 

for Thursday 21st May will be rescheduled to later in the year. We will advise families of the new date once 

it has been finalised. 

 

Uniform Shop and Canteen Operations 

The Uniform Shop and Canteen will continue to be closed at this point. We will look to reopen them when 

we move into the next phase of the managed return to school with students attending at least 2 days a week. 

However, Janette, our Uniform Shop Coordinator, is taking online uniform orders via the QKR! App and will 

arrange to have uniform orders  delivered to students when they are in attendance. Thank you for your 

support, Janette. 

 

Winter Uniform 

With the cooler weather, students may commence wearing their Winter uniform. On their allocated day of 

attendance, students may wear their normal school uniform. We will revert to our specific sports uniform 

days, when students return full time. 

Please ensure all jackets, jumpers and school hats are clearly labelled with your child’s name. Thank you. 
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P & C Mother’s Day Gift Service – Thank You 

A big thank you to Melissa Porter and her team of volunteers for facilitating a remote Mother’s Day gift 

service last week. At such a challenging time, your thoughtfulness and giving of your time, was very much 

appreciated. We hope all of our LPS mums, grandmothers and carers enjoyed their special gifts and had a 

beautiful Mother’s Day. 

 

 

P & C Meeting 
The P&C Meeting scheduled for next week (Wednesday, 20th May) will not be taking place. The P&C may 
consider holding the Week 8 Meeting via Zoom or another platform if the school is still operating under the 
current arrangements, but will communicate this information later in the term.  
 
 
 

Scripture and Ethics (SRE/SEE)  
Face-to-face Special Religious Education (SRE) and Special Education in Ethics (SEE) will not be available until 

schools resume normal operation. This includes the use of interactive online media such as Google 

Classrooms, Skype or Zoom. Following discussions between the NSW Department of Education and the 

Special Religious Education (SRE) and Special Education in Ethics (SEE) approved providers will deliver their 

authorised curriculum with modifications to enable students to learn from home. Please click on the 

appropriate link to access lesson content: 

Anglican SRE  

Catholic SRE  

Approved providers for Christian based faith SRE  

Primary Ethics for SEE 

 

Attendance 

In order for our staff to accurately monitor student attendance, we ask that parents inform the school if their 

child is unable to attend their allocated face-to-face teaching day due to sickness or they are unable to engage 

in learning at home due to sickness. Staff will continue to monitor learning at home and at school, which will 

play a huge factor in assisting us to accurately monitor student attendance.   

 

Notes Home 

All notes are available on our school website by visiting https://lugarno.nsw.edu.au 
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Opportunity Class Update 

The placement process for opportunity class in 2021, including the Opportunity Class Placement Test, will be 
delayed until later in the year. As a result, applications will not open on 28 April 2020 as previously advised. 

The opportunity class placement will still go ahead in 2020 however, the process for that, including the 
timeline, will look a little different this year. The Department intends to ensure Year 5 students are placed in 
opportunity classes in 2021 with minimal disruption to schools and families. 

Revised dates for applications, tests and process changes will be announced as soon as they are confirmed. 
The Department’s Web pages will be updated shortly to reflect this message. 

Parents are encouraged to continue to monitor the department's website 
via https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 to 
remain up to date with information relating to opportunity classes. 

 

LPS Pride 

Once again I would like to sincerely thank our school community for your patience, flexibility and ongoing 

support. 

Thank you to all of our LPS parents and carers for supporting your child’s learning at home - we acknowledge 

the challenges you are experiencing in juggling your work commitments, your family and your own worries 

during this difficult time. Thank you also to the many parents and carers who have passed on wishes of thanks 

to our staff for their ongoing hard work and support – you may not realise what the power of a simple thank 

you can do. 

 

As your Principal, I remain so proud of our entire school community. Wishing everyone a positive fortnight. 

Mrs Justine Williams 

Principal 

 

Notes 

Please note that you can download notes from our website.  If students need a copy of a note from the office, 

there will be a charge of 50c. 

Spare payment envelopes are available from the office.

 

Lugarno Public School does not endorse or recommend any of the advertisers in this newsletter. Persons who 

utilise the services list in this newsletter are responsible for checking that the advertiser has the necessary 

licences, permits and insurance to conduct their business. 
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Kids in the Kitchen 

 

Jam Filled Pikelets  

 

Ingredients: 

 1/2 cup self-rising flour 

 1/3 cup self-rising wholemeal flour 

 2 teaspoons caster sugar 

 3/4 cup milk 

 1 egg 

 Olive oil cooking spray 

 2 tablespoons strawberry jam 
 
Method:  
 

1. Place flours and sugar in a large bowl. Whisk to combine. Make a well in the centre. Whisk milk and 

egg together in a jug. Add to well. Stir until smooth. 

2. Lightly spray a medium non-stick frying pan with oil. Heat over medium heat. Carefully wipe any excess 

oil from pan. Spoon 2 level teaspoons of batter into pan. Drop ¼ teaspoon jam onto centre of pikelet. 

Top with 1 level teaspoon batter, spreading a little to cover jam. Repeat to make 5 more pikelets. Cook 

for 2 minutes or until small bubbles start to form on surface. Carefully turn over. Cook for a further 30 

seconds to 1 minute or until golden and cooked through. Transfer to a wire rack to cool completely. 

3. Repeat with remaining batter and jam to make 20 pikelets. Store in an airtight container for up to 3 

days or freeze for up to 2 months.  

 

 
 

Phone: 
0410 484 029 
  
Email: 
totalfitnesstraining@outlook.com 

   
   
 

 

Recipe provided by Evie Petropoulos from Total Fitness Training 
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https://lugarnops.wheelers.co/


 

How do I borrow an eBook? 
 

Download the free app onto your device; eplatform by wheelers 

Select FIND LIBRARY 

Search LUGARNO PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Select START BROWSING 

Scroll down and click to view your chosen title and bibliographic information 

Select LOGIN to read this title 

Enter you username and password. (This is the same as your school login). 

Select LOAN. The Wheeler eBook interface will guide you on what to do next. 

 

For computers/laptops visit https://Lugarnops.wheelers.co and follow the login prompts. 

 

How many eBooks can I borrow and for how long? 
You can borrow 2 books for a two week period. When the loan has expired, the book is 

automatically returned to the Lugarno Public School eBook lending platform. 

 

Enquiries 

If you are experiencing any difficulties or need help getting started please speak to your 

school librarian Mrs Leonie Dufty via email: leonie.dufty1@det.nsw.edu.au 
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